Bibliography

Archives:

State Archives of NSW

- Special bundles: Aborigines 1833-44: Papers dealing with the issue of blankets, and including returns of the native population in the various districts.
- Copies of letters sent, Dungog Court of Petty Sessions, March 4th, 1839 to February 4th, 1851, [Magistrate's Letterbooks], Series number: 2965, SR Reels 2679-2680, 3 vols.

Replies of Dungog Bench, Report from the Select Committee on the Condition of the Aborigines, 1845.

Australian National Library

Dungog Magistrates' letterbook for the police districts of Dungog and Port Stephens, New South Wales, 1834-1839.

Australian Archives

SP109/3; Miscellaneous Newspapers - Dungog "Chronicle"

AA: SP 32/1, Postmaster, Dungog to Secretary, General Post Office, Sydney, 18/4/1882.

A2483; Dungog Patriotic Funds

A1928; Public Health Engineering NSW - Dungog

A101; Rifle Range Dungog

A1336; Copyright Registered 2nd Dec 1953, 'Apparatus for Bottling Fruits and Vegetables by Vacuum'.

A1336; Copyright Registered 6th Aug 1964, 'Reach Me Down a Star'

A2487; Wallarobba Local Committee, 1919.

Clarence Town Historical Society Files

Clarence Town's Early Chinese Citizens 19th and 20th Centuries. Historical list of Clarence Town buildings. Clarence Town Post Masters. Police Postings at Clarence Town, NSW.

Dungog Historical Society Files

Extension of Inland Service in 1858, Postmaster General's Report, 1859. Postmaster General's Report, 1861. Report of the Mail Route between West Maitland, Paterson, and Dungog, Brown to Postmaster General, 28/7/1877. McKinlay to Pelham Aldrich, 5/11/1884. Home Recreations to Secretary, School of Arts, Dungog, 6/5/1926. Dungog Shire Community Development Group, 15/9/1975. Charles Redman to Dungog Historical Society, 14/4/1988. Department of Mineral Resources, Letter Dec 10th, 1991. Grogan, M. J., Wangat Village, (n.d.).

Gresford District Historical Society Files

Gresford Businesses – 1929, 1947, 1949, 1968. Readford, Donald, Guide to Assigned Convicts of the Paterson/Gresford area 1821/1838 (2006). Reminiscences of Bruce Saxby, 10th August, 2009.

Newspapers & Magazines:

NSW Government Gazette The Sydney Gazette and New South Wales Advertiser The Maitland Mercury & Hunter River General Advertiser Maitland Weekly Mercury Australian Town and Country Dungog Chronicle Supplement to the "Dungog Chronicle", Education in Dungog 1851 – 1976 ... and beyond, September 30, 1976. The Oddfellows' Magazines, January, 1845, No.VII.

Oral Sources:

Dugald Alison - interviewed 16/4/2012 Cameron Archer – interviewed 9/4/2012 Tom Boorer - interviewed 21/2/2012 Rita Bosworth - interviewed 5/3/2012 Margaret Dent - interviewed 5/4/2012 Diane Ellis - interviewed 28/3/2012 Glynn Hefren – interviewed 23/4/2012 Delma Lawrence - interviewed 5/4/2012 Ian Lyall - interviewed 28/3/2012 Allan Nash - interviewed 8/3/2012 Ray Neilson - interviewed 26/4/2012 Ken Rubeli - interviewed 4/3/2012 & 25/3/2012 Grafton Shelton – interviewed 19/4/2012

Unpublished Sources:

- Archer, Alan Cameron, An Environmental & Social History of the Upper Webbers Creek Catchment. Tocal History Notes Volume XIV (Tocal, Paterson, 2003).
- Archer, Alan Cameron, Social and environmental change as determinants of ecosystem health: A case study of social ecological systems in the Paterson Valley NSW Australia. (Doctor of Philosophy, Faculty of Science and Information Technology, School of Environmental and Life Sciences, University of Newcastle, Dec 2007).
- Boorer, S, Deregulation of the Farm Gate Price of Milk, its impact on, and the changing land use patterns of the Williams' Valley. (2003).
- Dent, Margaret, History of the Gresford Branch of Country Women's Association (C.W.A.) of New South Wales (2006).

Dungog Shire Community Centre, Annual reports, newsletters, Dungog Chronicle clippings (1982-2012).

Hardy, Vanessa, Tillegra Dam Aboriginal Archaeology Environmental Assessment Report (Cultural Heritage

Connections, August, 2008).

Hook, F. A., Diary of Frederick Augustus Hooke, January 1st 1867 to September 21st 1873 (private manuscript).

Howitt, Alfred William, 1830-1908 [Notes on the Gringai tribe].

McClure, Michael John, A Brief History of Congregational Work in the Valleys of the Allyn, Paterson and Williams Rivers, NSW, Australia (manuscript, 2003?).

Muddle, George, Diary of George Muddle, Jan 1823 to Feb 1889 (manuscript).

- Osmond, Adrian, Dairy Farming in Dungog During the Milk Board Years: An Historical Study of the Impact of Public Regulation in Agriculture (Master of Letters, University of Newcastle, 1996).
- Readford, Donald, Guide to Assigned Convicts of the Paterson/Gresford Area, 1821/1838 (2006).
- Skaines, Ivan Clarke, The Dairy Industry of the Paterson Valley 1945-1980 (Honours Thesis, BA, University of Newcastle, October 1981).
- Strachen, Glenda; Henderson, Lindy, 'Assumed but rarely documented: women's entrepreneurial activities in late nineteenth century Australia', Proceedings History Cooperative's Conference, The Past is Before Us, June 30 through July 2, 2005, University of Sydney - www.historycooperative.org/ proceedings/asslh/strachan.html (accessed 15/8/2009).

Middlebrook, Pauline, Notes by Pauline Middlebrook's mother (nee Smith) c.1930.

Published Sources:

Allynbrook Public School – Complied for the Centenary 1869 – 1969 (n.p. 1969).

Anderson, Val, The Dorothea Mackellar My Country Paterson Valley Connection (Paterson Historical Society, 1997).

- Andrews, Alan E J, 'North to the Manning 1824-1834: the survey-explorations of Dangar, Florance, Ralfe and White' Journal of the Royal Australian Historical Society, Vol 74, pt 1, (June 1988).
- Archer, A.C., The Settlement of the Paterson District (Paterson Historical Society, 1986).
- Archer, C.A., Australia's Oldest Presbyterian Church? St. Ann's Paterson (Paterson Historical Society, 2001).
- Atkinson, James, An account of the state of agriculture and grazing in New South Wales (London: J. Cross, 1826).
- Attenbrow, Val, Sydney's Aboriginal Past, (Sydney: UNSW Press, 2010).
- Bandon Grove School, 1862-1962, (Chronicle Print, Dungog, 1962).
- Bennett, Gordon, *The earliest inhabitants: aboriginal tribes of the district the blacks of Dungog, Port Stephens and Gresford* (Dungog Chronicle, Dungog, c.193? [1964]).
- Baillier's NSW Gazetteer, Road Guide (1866).
- Binney, Keith R., Horsemen of the First Frontier (1788-1900) and The Serpents Legacy (Volcanic Productions, 2005).
- Blainey, Geoffrey, Black Kettle and Full Moon (Victoria: Penguin Books, 2003).
- Brouwer, David, The Paterson at War (CB Alexander Foundation, Tocal, 2009).
- Butlin, S J, Foundations of the Australian Monetary System, 1788-1851 (University of Sydney Press, 1968, 2002).
- Carrington, Lois, An index to "Williams River: the land and its people" by R L Ford (Lois Carrington, 2001).
- Cantwell, Bill, St. Mary's Parish, Dungog 1860-1983 (St Mary's Dungog, 1983?).

Capararo, Peter 'Gerald', "Looking Back" (Diane Galligan, July 2001).

- Casey, P, BFSS Archives Info sheet No.1: The British and Foreign School Society, (Brunel University, June 2012).
- Clarence Town Primary School Commemorating 125 Years of Public Education 1849 1974 (Chronicle Print, Dungog, 1974?).
- Clements, Pauline, History of St Paul's Church, (Paterson Historical Society, 1993).
- Clements, Pauline, Vacy ... One Hundred & Eighty Years of History (Paterson Historical Society, 2002).
- Cloos, Patrica & Tampke, Jurgen, 'Greetings from the Land where Milk and Honey Flows' The German Emigration to NSW 1838-1858 (Canberra: Southern Highlands Publishers, 1993).
- Collison, Freda & Handcock, Hazel, Gresford 170 years, 1829-1999. Gresford on the Paterson River- East Gresford on the Allyn River and surrounding district (Gresford District Historical Society, 2005).
- Crossin, David, The Story of James and Ellen Carlton of "Pine Brush" Dungog and their Descendants (David Crossin, 2006).
- Cummings, John and Daphne, Celebrating 100 years of St Andrew's Presbyterian Church Dungog (2005).
- Dangar, Henry, *Index and directory to map of the country bordering upon the River Hunter* (London: Joseph Cross, 1828).
- Davies, Paul, Salisbury Public School 1875 1972 Salisbury via Dungog (Dungog High School, 1991).
- Dawes, Olive, The Story of Harry & Gladys Shelton (1991).
- Dent, Margaret, A Brief History of Health in the Gresford District (1994).
- Dungog Chronicle, May we introduce ourselves (Dungog Chronicle, 1963?).
- Dungog Historical Society, North Coast Railway 75th Anniversary 1911-1986: Maitland to Dungog (Dungog Historical Society, 1986).
- Dungog Historical Society, One Hundredth Anniversary of the Maitland to Dungog Railway, 1911 to 2011 (Dungog Historical Society, 2011).
- Dungog Public School, *Our Best Always: 150 years of Dungog Public School 1851-2001* (Dungog Public School, 2001).
- Education in Eccleston First One Hundred Years, 1867-1967 (n.p. 1967).
- Essex, Colleen, The Town of Lots of Time Historic Clarencetown Williams River, NSW (n.d.).
- Fibbens, Christopher, Wood of the Cranes. The story of St Mary on Allyn and Caergwrle, Allynbrook and the gentlefolk of the district (Anglican Parish of Gresford & Paterson Restoration Fund, 2005).
- Ford, Reg, Clarence Town Erring -I to River Port (1987).
- Ford, R. L., Williams River The Land and Its People 1800 1900 (R.L.Ford, 1995).
- Foster, A. P., Dungog Town and District: some historical highlights (Dungog Historical Society, June, 1975).
- Foster, A. P., "Brandy, last of the Gringhi", in Hazell, Peter, Muddle, James & Hucherko, Kim, A Centenary of Memories The Dungog Chronicle 1888-1988 (The Dungog Chronicle, 1988), pp. 149-151.
- Fraser, John, The Aborigines of NSW South Wales (Sydney: Charles Potter, 1892).
- Garland, Glen W., Thalaba Baptist Church 1869-1994 (1994).
- Garland, Maurie, The Trials of Isabelle Mary Kelly (Melbourne: Brolga Publishing, 2005).

Gately, John, A History of Education in Dungog, 1851 – 1976 (n.p., 1976).

- Gent, Lesley, Gostwyck Paterson 1823 to 2009 (Paterson Historical Society, 2009).
- Gorton, Steve, *Glen William Public School 1849-1999*: A brief history of Glen William school and district (Glen William: Glen William Public School, 1999).
- Gow, Rod, 'Round About Dungog A Belt of Old Grants', *Kempsey to Dungog: a tour in 1905: farming prospects a bright future* [extracts from the *Manning River Times*, 1905-6], pp.81-84 (Cundletown, N.S.W.: R. & W. Gow, c2006).
- Gresford Public School First One Hundred Years, 1868-1968 (n.p. 1968).
- Gresford 150 years, 1829-1979 (n.a., 1979)
- Greville's official post office directory of New South Wales (Sydney Greville & Co., 1872).
- Hall's Country Directory and Gazetteer of NSW, 1899-1900 (1899).
- Hartley, Dulcie, Barrington Tops A vision splendid (Dulcie Hartley, 1993).
- Hazell, Peter, Muddle, James & Hucherko, Kim, A Centenary of Memories The Dungog Chronicle 1888-1988 (The Dungog Chronicle, 1988).
- Heath, John. "Muloobinbah" in C. Hunter (ed.) *Riverchange* (Newcastle: Newcastle Region Public Library, 1998), pp. 37-73.
- Healthy Rivers Commission, Williams River Inquiry Issues Paper (March 1995).
- Holland, Betty Lane, Kevin Bacon Australia's Extraordinary Horseman (Sydney: Watermark Press, 2002).
- Howitt, Alfred William, The native tribes of south-east Australia (London: Macmillan, 1904).
- Hunter, Cynthia, *Wade's Corn Flour Mill: Cooreei Dungog, 1878-1902* (Cynthia Hunter and Dungog Historical Society, 1995).
- Hunter, Cynthia, Dungog School of Arts Centenary 1898-1998 Dungog Historical Museum (Hunter House Publications, 1997).
- Hunter, Cynthia, The Settlers of Paterson's Plains (Paterson Historical Society, 1997).
- Hunter, Cynthia, Croll's Mill Dungog, 1917-1969 (Hunter House Publications and Dungog Historical Society, 1999).
- Hunter Valley Research Foundation, *Directory of Tertiary Industry: Dungog Shire* (Maryville, NSW: Hunter Valley Research Foundation, 1968).
- Ingle, Kay, Big Creek the Allyn to Hilldale (Kay Ingle, 1988).
- Ingle, Kay, Valley Echoes: History of the Gresford Catholic Parish (Hilldale, Kay Ingle, 1989).
- Ingle, Kay, Summer Hill, Paterson Valley (Kay Ingle, 1991).
- Jeans, D. N., An Historical Geography of New South Wales to 1901 (Sydney: Reed Education, 1972).
- Jones, Elizabeth, From intervention to invitation: a historical survey of the 75 years of baby health services in Newcastle and the Hunter region (Hunter Valley Area Health Service, 1989).
- Karskens, Grace, Dungog Shire Heritage Study (Perumall, Wrathall & Murphy Pty Ltd, Environmental Planners, 1986).
- Kenny, Dean, A History of the Commencement and Progress of Catholicity in Australia, Up to the Year 1840 (Sydney, F. Cunninghame & Co., 1886).

- Koettig, Margrit, Assessment of Aboriginal archaeological sites in the Dungog Shire (Perumall, Wrathall and Murphy Pty Ltd, Environmental Planners, 1986).
- Lawrence, Bob, *The more they remain the same. A Concise History of Farmer Organisations in NSW 1890 1950* (Chatswood Press, 1997).
- Lean, J.R., The Lean Family History (1988?)
- Loban, Will, A Substantial Handsome Church The Anglican Parish of Dungog: 150 years of worship (The Anglican Parish of Dungog, 2008).
- Lostock Public School Centenary 1878-1978 (n.p. 1978).
- McCormack, Wendy, Show and tell: the story of 'Snow Cone Joe' (n.p., 2004).
- McDonald, Janece & Henderson, Lawrence, Timbergetters, Sawmills and Sawmillers (Janece McDonald, 2011).
- Michaelides, Jean, Growing up in Dungog: the story of Daisy May Poppleton (Michaelides & Packer, Sydney, 1981).
- Miller, James, Koori: A Will to Win (Angus and Robertson, 1985).
- Mitchell, Cecily Joan, Hunter's River: A history of early families and the homes they built in the Lower Hunter Valley between 1830 and 1860 (Newcastle West, N.S.W.: Administrator of the Estate of Cecily Joan Mitchell, 2000).
- Mount Rivers Public School First One Hundred Years, 1875-1975 (n.p. 1975).
- Murray, Gilbert, [Jean Smith and Arnold Toynbee, Eds], *Gilbert Murray, an unfinished autobiography: with contributions by his friends* (London: George Allen and Unwin, 1960).
- Murray, Lisa, 'God's Acre: The Religious Values of Cemeteries', NT Mag, May/June, 2008, Vol 6, pp.10-11.
- Murray, Peter, Colonial Shipwrights of the Williams and Paterson Rivers McPherson, Roderick, King and Smith (2003?).
- Nicholas, Stephen (Ed), *Convict Workers: Reinterpreting Australia's Past* [Studies in Australian History] (Cambridge University Press, 1988).
- O'Connor, Karen, A History of 75 Years of Baby Health Services in NSW (NSW Department of Health, 1989).
- O'Farrell, Patrick James, The Catholic Church and Community in Australia (NSW University Press, 1977).
- Osborne, Idle (compiler), *Geological Survey of NSW Gloucester, Dungog Division, Newcastle Sheet, 1879-1967* (Department of Mineral Resources, NSW, 1968).
- Page, Douglas & Gregory, World War I Diary of Sergeant Douglas Page and Sergeant Gregory Page: Main Creek (Dungog: Dungog Historical Society, 2008).
- Paterson Public School Centenary Celebrations 1875 1978 (1978).
- Perry, T. M., Australia's first frontier: the spread of settlement in New South Wales, 1788-1829 (Cambridge University Press, 1963).
- Raymond, James, The New South Wales calendar and general post office directory, 1832 (1832).
- Readford, Donald, *The History of James Davis Smith 1821-1903 A Convict of "Lewinsbrook", East Gresford, NSW* (2000).
- Reece, R. H. W., *Aborigines and Colonists. Aborigines and Colonial Society in New South Wales in the 1830s and 1840s* (Sydney Uni Press, 1974).
- Reedman, Les, *Early Architects of the Hunter Region A Hundred Years to 1940* (Newcastle: Australian Institute of Architects, 2010).

Return of Stock and Stock Owners, 1885 (Internet History Resources, 1996).

Roads & Traffic Authority, Timber Truss Road Bridges (RTA, July 2011).

Rumbel, Owen Richard, The Rumbel Family Tree (n.p. 1985?).

Rufo, Aldo (Ed), St Joseph's School, Dungog, 1888-1988 (n.p. 1988).

St Andrew's Presbyterian Church: Centenary Celebrations, 1856-1956 (n.p. 1956?).

Sand's Country Commercial Directory 1919 (Internet History Resources, 1999).

Sand's Pastoral Directory 1903 (Internet History Resources, 1999).

Scarr, P. D. (Tom), The Oak and the Dairy Industry from the Beginning (n.p. 1989?).

Sippel, Kay & Parish, Dawn, Hilldale Union Church 1899-1999 A Centenary of Worship (n.p. 1999).

Sokoloff, Boris, Aborigines in the Paterson Gresford Districts (Paterson Historical Society, 2006).

Smith, Gary, 'Tectonic and Talus Caves at Pilchers Mountain NSW', Helictite, 2000, 40 (1), pp.11-20.

Strachen, Glenda; Carey, Hillary and Jordan, Ellen, 'Susanne and Elizabeth: The contribution of women to the resources of the Hunter Region', in Cynthia Hunter (ed), *Riverchange: six new histories of the Hunter*, pp. 117-131 (Newcastle: Newcastle Region Public Library, 1998).

Sullivan, Jack, Charles Boydell 1808 -1869 and Camyr Allyn, Allyn River, Gresford (Paterson Historical Society, 1999).

- Threlkeld, L. E., 'Mission to the Aborigines. Annual Report of the Aboriginal Mission, at Lake Macquarie, New South Wales, 1835.' *The Sydney Gazette and New South Wales Advertiser*, 16/7/1836, p.2.
- Trappel, Ruth, The Trappel Story from Germany to Australia 1852 to 1996 (Ruth Trappel, 1996?).
- Turner, J C and Vernon, S L, 'Rainforest Stands between Barrington Tops and the Hunter River, New South Wales', *Cunninghamia*, Vol 3, No. 3, pp.465-514.

Turner, Naomi, Catholics in Australia (Victoria: CollinsDove, 1992).

- Uniting Church, Dungog, Gateway to the forests and faith: 150 year history of the Dungog Wesleyan/Methodist/ Uniting Church 1853 – 2003 (Dungog: Uniting Church, 2003).
- Walsh, Brian, Voices from Tocal: Convict Life on a Rural Estate (CB Alexander Foundation, 2008).
- Wells, William Henry, A Geographical Dictionary, or Gazetteer of the Australian Colonies' (Sydney: W. & F. Ford, 1848).

Wentworth, William Charles, Statistical, Historical and Political Description of the Colony of New South Wales and its Dependent Settlements in Van Diemen's Land (London: G. & W. B. Whittaker, 1819).

Williams, Michael, Chinese Settlement in NSW - A thematic history (Heritage Office of NSW, 1999).

- Williams, Michael, *Ah, Dungog A brief survey of its charming houses & historic buildings* (Dungog Historical Society, 2011).
- Williams, Michael, Entertaining Dungog More than a Picture Palace (Friends of the James Theatre, 2012).

Williams, Stephan, The Flying Pieman (Popinjay Publications, 1986).

Wilson, Bruce, From Company Town to Company Town – A History of the Upper Allyn Lister Village Pty Limited (2003).

Wood, Allan, Dawn in the Valley (Wentworth Books, 1972).

Yewen, Alfred G, *Yewen's directory of the landholders of New South Wales* (Sydney: Farm and Dairy Publishing Co., 1900).

Websites:

- ABC TV, The New Inventors http://www.abc.net.au/tv/newinventors/ txt/s2486572.htm (accessed 22/2/2012).
- ancestry.aid http://www.ancestryaid.co.uk/boards/genealogy-lookup-requests/ 20069-john-hooke-1789-1845-maryann-beale-1794-1864-a.html (accessed 4/6/2010).
- Arts Upper Hunter http://www.artsupperhunter.com.au/artists.php (accessed 20/4/2010).
- Australian Academy of Technological Sciences and Engineering, *Technology in Australia 1788-1988, Shipbuilding Industry* http://www.austehc.unimelb. edu.au/tia/517.html (accessed 4/5/2010).
- Australian Dictionary of Biography, Rupp, H M R http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography /rupp-herman-montague-rucker-8298 (accessed 22/2/2012).
- Australia For Everyone http://www.australiaforeveryone.com.au/places_nswgen_ falls.htm (accessed 4/4/2012).
- Department of Education, Government Schools from 1848 http://www.government schools.det.nsw.edu.au/main pages/advanced.aspx (accessed 11/4/2012).
- *Dictionary of Sydney* http://www.dictionaryofsydney.org/entry/biloela_reformatory_and_industrial_school (accessed 20/2/2012).
- Leon, Mick, A History of the Worimi People http://www.tobwabba.com.au/worimi/ index.html (accessed 20/6/2010).
- Mapping Our Anzacs http://mappingouranzacs.naa.gov.au/map (accessed, 4/4/2012).
- Macquarie University, *Decisions of the Superior Courts of New South Wales, 1788-1899 http://www.law.mq.edu.au/research/colonial_case_law/nsw/cases/* case_index/1834/r_v_jackey/ (accessed 15/2/2012).
- Macquarie University, Original Documents on Aborigines and Law, 1797-1840: R v Charley: 1835 http://www.law.mq.edu.au/research/colonial_case_law/nsw/ other_ features/correspondence/documents/document 3/ (accessed 17/2/2012).
- Walsh, Brian, Paterson River http://www.patersonriver.com.au/ (accessed 19/2/2012).
- Patkin, Michael, Bullrout stings http://mpatkin.org/surgery clinical/bullraut.htm (accessed 22/2/2012).
- rootsweb http://freepages.genealogy.rootsweb.ancestry.com/~hcastle/grevilles/ grevilles.html (accessed 29/2/2012).
- State Library of NSW, *Discover Collections*, *Charles Boydell journal*, *1/3/1830* http://www.sl.nsw.gov.au/discover_collections/people_places/caergwrle/station/boydell.html (accessed 4/7/2010).
- State Library of NSW, *Discover Collections, Arthur Way* http://www.sl.nsw.gov.au/ discover_collections/people_places/caergwrle/settlers/wayLetter.html (accessed 4/7/2010).
- University of Newcastle, *Virtual Sourcebook for Aboriginal Studies in the Hunter Region* http://www.newcastle.edu.au/service/archives/aboriginalstudies/ index.html (accessed 4/7/2010).

The Waler Horse Society of Australia - http://www.walerhorse.com/whsa/ (accessed 20/3/2012).